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Trick-Or-Treating
Tues, Oct. 31, 6-8pm.
*No siren will sound*

Submitted by Martha Lewis-Rassi

October Village Council Minutes
The October, 2017 meeting of 

the Village of Terrace Park Coun-
cil was called to order by Mayor 
Tepe.  He then recognized the 
presence of some Mariemont High 
School students who were attend-
ing the meeting for a government 
class assignment. 

Mayor:  Mayor Tepe began 
his report by reminding residents 
of the Chilipalooza to take place 
on October 14th on the Village 
Green.  Mayor Tepe then thanked 
the Village workers for the quick 
clean up of recent damaged trees 
and power lines.  

Fiscal Officer:  It was noted 
that the contract for the current fi-
nancial auditors has been extend-
ed.  The company being used is 
the same as in the past, just a name 
change. 

Clerk of Council:  All Vil-
lage information is available on 
the Terrace Park web site, and all 
meetings are posted on the com-
munity bulletin board.  Mayor 
Tepe thanked the clerk for organiz-
ing the recent New Resident Open 
House.  Mrs. Sullivan reminded 
residents who did not attend the 
open house that informational 
packets are available at the Village 
office.  

EMS:  As of this meeting, 
the EMS squad has responded to 
116 emergency dispatches for the 
year.  Training in September and 
October included units in patient 
assessment and cardiology.  The 
new 2017-18 recruit class of five 
is on schedule.  Mr. Maggard an-
nounced that this year’s individual 
classes are available to any resi-
dent to attend with no obligation 

to join the training class.  The full 
syllabus of topics is available for 
review.  If interested in a particu-
lar topic, let him know via email 
or phone.  Classes are held in the 
Terrace Park Emergency Services 
training room on Tuesday and 
Thursday evenings from 6-10:00 
pm.  Mr. Maggard also encour-
aged residents to attend the Fire/
EMS fundraiser, Chilipalooza. on 
October 14th and to mark their 
calendars for the November 12th 
pancake supper at St. Thomas 
church.  Mr. Maggard thanked St. 
Thomas for once again hosting 
this event. 

Police Chief/Village Admin-
istrator:  Chief Hayhow stated 
that he had attended a Southwest 
Ohio Urban Forestry conference 
where the Village’s arborist, Mark 
Castator, was a speaker.  He also 
attended a regional training on eth-
ics.  

Fire hydrant testing and leaf 
pickup will continue until com-
pleted.  Chief Hayhow gave a firm 
reminder to residents to put noth-
ing but leaves in the pickup piles 
since other objects damage the 
machine.  Also, leaf piles should 
not be placed in the street.  

Planning and Zoning:  An 
update on House Bill #523 con-
cerning the regulation of medi-
cal marijuana was discussed in a 
recent committee meeting.  This 
committee will bring more infor-
mation and a motion to the council 
in the future.  

Buildings and Grounds:  A 
resolution was presented to Coun-
cil imposing a moratorium for 180 
days on the granting of consent or 

the issuance of permits relating to 
the installation of any micro wire-
less facility in the public right of 
way within the Village of Terrace 
Park, Ohio.  Prior to voting on this 
resolution, council was given fur-
ther information by Mr. Forbes.  In 
summary, the state of Ohio passed 
a bill saying local municipalities 
can no longer regulate cell boost-
ers within their boundaries.  A 
joint lawsuit has been filed stating 
that this bill is unconstitutional.  
These 180 days will allow for re-
sults on the lawsuit and time to ob-
tain more information.  This issue 
centers on the wide spread use of 
call phones and the lack of service 
power by current cell towers.  The 
resolution was passed.  

Finance:  Two resolutions 
were presented and passed that al-
lowed for adjustments to the cur-
rent Village’s budget.  Both were 
not amount changes but alterations 
to line items in the budget. 

Rules and Law:  This com-
mittee, chaired by Judith Lehman, 
met two times to discuss strength-
ing the ordinance concerning 
roaming animals.  The committee 
determined that the current ordi-
nance is sufficient.  Enforcement 
of this ordinance greatly depends 
upon residents who should contact 
the police department for assis-
tance and enforcement.  Use of the 
TP list is helpful for residents but 
does not inform local police of the 
situation.  

With no further standing com-
mittee reports, continued business 
or new business the meeting was 
adjourned.  

Dolly and Daisy Mileham

Maise Long

Remember Our Post Office!

November’s Family Fun 

Autumn is finally here! With 
the changing of the seasons, Post-
master Karolyn has a special of-
fering- jack 0’ lantern stamps! Get 
these cute stamps before they are 
gone!

As the holiday season ap-
proaches, calendars will be filled 
with parties and shopping bags will 
be filled with gifts. Often family 
time is replaced with errand run-
ning.  Here a few of things families 
can do around the Queen City and 
Terrace Park that doesn’t require 
rushing around: 

Make Some Music:  Meet the 
members of the brass family of in-
struments during Peanut Butter & 
Jam Fall Concert “A Musical Zoo” 
on Saturday, November 8, 11 and 
18. Tickets are $6 each for a thirty-
five minute concert. For concert 
times and location go to http://lin-
tonmusic.org/pbj-sessions-sched-
ule./. 

Have Pancakes for Dinner: 

Looking ahead, remember 
that our wonderful post office ex-
ists because of revenue! Invite your 
friends, relatives, and business as-
sociates to shop Terrace Park when 
preparing their mailings. Stamps, 

cards, boxes and packages- all for 
a god cause- supporting our post 
office!

HOURS: MONDAY-FRIDAY 
10-1, 2-5; SATURDAY 8-NOON.

Support the Terrace Park Emer-
gency Services during their annual 
Pancake Supper at St. Thomas Par-
ish Hall on Sunday, November 12 
from 5:00 pm to 7:30 pm.  

Head to the North Pole:  
Take a ride on the North Pole Ex-
press during Kindervelt’s annual 
event on Saturday, November 18 at 
the Lebanon Train Station Depot.  
Tickets cost $18 for a 45 minute, 
round trip ride features a visit from 
Santa Claus, cookies and cocoa 
and much more. Go to http://www.
kindervelt.org/2017/08/29/north-
pole-express/ for a complete list of 
ride times and more information. 

Take a Family Run Together:  
Register the family for the 105th 
Thanksgiving Day 10k race on 

Thursday, November 23. Whether 
running with family and friends or 
cheering along the route, the race 
is a fun pre-meal party. According 
to the event website, “The event is 
the largest family running event in 
world on Thanksgiving Day.” Reg-
ister online at http://thanksgiving-
dayrace.com

Make Memories: Take a 
white or cream tablecloth and have 
family members write down or 
doodle what they are thankful for 
during the year before Thanksgiv-
ing dinner. Bring out the tablecloth 
each year to add gratitude memo-
ries! 

Have a family-friendly event? 
Contact Danielle Haugh at dm-
haugh@gmail.com with your idea. 

continued from page 1

By Danielle Haugh 

Submitted by Postmaster Karolyn Staggs

We LOVED the architecture, 
the stained glass windows, the 
statues of our Lord, the saints, and 
found some wonderful gifts in the 
souvenir shop!  We were allowed 
to take pictures.  What a privilege.

We visited the famous Lo-
retta Chapel.  Have you heard the 
story of the winding staircase?  No 
room to tell it here.  GOOGLE it!  
You will be amazed.

From Santa Fe we went to 
Dillon, Colorado which is UP in 
the Rocky Mountains. We were 
there for Labor Day Weekend.  We 
stayed in a lodge with five bed-
rooms and five bathrooms.  There 
were 17 of us.  I can’t believe I 
forgot my Nerf guns, but we had a 
blast anyway!!  We went hiking in 
the woods to the lake.  There was 
a pool, a Jacuzzi, and an exercise 
room at the Sports Complex.  My 
nephews grilled some delicious 
ribs and chicken.  One night all the 
kids put on a dance show for us, 
and some of the adults joined in!  
“America’s Got Talent!” doesn’t 
have anything better than the show 
our family put on!

We all dispersed to go our 
separate ways on Labor Day.  My 
friend, Josh Hammer, and his wife 
recently had a new baby which is 
the first grandchild of my good 
friend, Paula.  My daughter, Hope, 
and I went with Josh to his home 
(60 miles east of Denver) to meet 
the new baby, stayed overnight, 
and took lots of pictures to send 
to my friends back here in Cincin-
nati.

Tuesday morning my sis-
ter picked us up and we began 
our journey home.  We traveled 
I-80 this time.  Have you ever 
been through Nebraska?  It is a 
beautiful state where the land-
scape changes every 50 miles or 
so. You’ll cross the North Platte 
River multiple times, you’ll pass 
the massive cattle ranches with so 
many corrals, you’ll know when 
you’re passing the hog ranches be-
cause the stench lingers for miles 
before and after you pass. 

Time nor room permit me to 
tell all the details of this exciting 
adventure, but I hope you’re in-
spired to travel this great country 
that we live in.  There are so many 
interesting people to meet and 
wonderful places to visit.

Reminds you of the Dionne 
Warwick song, right?  Well, my 
daughter, Hope, and I went to 
Santa Fe, not San Jose.  What a 
GREAT time we had!  We went by 
train from Cincinnati to Chicago, 
where we transferred to the South-
west Chief double decker train.  
Yes, I said double decker, and we 
were on the top deck!  What an ex-
perience!  It was about a 19 hour 
trip with a 4 hour layover in Chi-
cago.

We went “coach” service.  
Our seats were big and comfort-
able with available foot rest, leg 
rest, and the option to lower the 
back of the seat so that you could 
be more relaxed to sleep.  We were 
able to walk from car to car and go 
to the lower decks.

The dining car was splendid 
with its nicely situated booths, 
lovely décor, waiters, prompt ser-
vice, great food, and, of course, a 
view of the passing scenery.  The 
meals were a bit pricey, but, hey, I 
was on vacation!

We had to walk through the 
observation car to get to the din-
ing car, and let me tell you, the 
observation car was AWESOME!  
There was a skylight view the full 
length of the car.  The western sky 
is magnificent to see,

and at night by moonlight, 
WOW!  The viewing windows are 
so big, it almost appears the walls 
are of glass.  I ran from one side of 
the car to the other to take pictures 
because the scenery would be dif-
ferent, and I didn’t want to miss 
anything!  The train was not go-
ing so fast that you couldn’t take 
pictures and soak in the changing 
landscapes.

Our stay in Santa Fe was short 
but since I have family there now, 
I WILL be going back.  One after-
noon we drove UP to Los Alamos.  
We visited the museum that is ded-
icated to the creation of the atomic 
bomb there, and saw homes that 
are still lived in today that were 
built during that era.  The Otter-
bein home stands near the Fuller 
Lodge; very interesting place.

The second afternoon we 
drove to downtown Santa Fe and 
just walked.  We visited the mag-
nificent Cathedral Basilica of St. 
Francis of Assissi.  The inside 
looks like you’ve stepped into a 
cathedral in Europe.

Do you know the way to  
Santa Fe?
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Village Views welcomes 
reader mail. Signed letters to 
the editor must be received 
by 10 p.m. on Friday, No-
vember10th. Please limit 
length to 350 words. Letters 
over 350 words will be pub-
lished as submitted subject 
to space availability. All 
signed letters will be printed 
as submitted; however, minor 
editing for grammatical and 
typographical errors may 
be necessary. Content will 
not be edited. Any questions 
should be directed to the edi-
tor. See below.

Who to contact:
Managing Editor:
Steve Early @ 382-1218
Business Manager/
Advertisement
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Distribution Coordinator
/Extra copies
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370
Calendar:
Hester Sullivan @ 576-9969
Designer: Ann Englehart

Where to send:
Village Views P.O. Box 212 
Terrace Park, OH 45174. If pos-
sible, the staff prefers to receive 
contributions by e-mail at 
tpvillageviews@gmail.com. 
Please submit articles as Mi-
crosoft WORD or .jpg format. 
Please put your name and date 
on submitted disks. Photographs 
and disks will not be returned. 
The deadline is Friday,   
November 10th at 9 p.m.

Advertisements for Village
Views may be placed in a
variety of sizes. A business
card size (2x4) is only $24
per month. A classified ad is
$5 to Village residents only.
Payment must accompany
ad. Call Business Manager
Gregg MacMillan @ 702-9370 
for additional rates. Village 
Views welcomes your business.

November 10th deadline:
The next deadline for Village 
Views is November 10th. All  
camera-ready ads and articles 
must be submitted by 9 p.m.  
All advertisements go  
to Gregg MacMillan at  
macmillan@mac.com. All  
articles go to Steve Early  
382-1218 or  
tpvillageviews@gmail.com.  
Questions? Call steve Early at 
382-1218.

Village Views welcomes readers 
to submit articles: promotions, 
awards, school activities, en-
gagements, weddings, births... 
things you think people would 
like to know and read about.

Leaving the Village?  
Subscriptions are available for 
$20.00 per year. To subscribe 
send payment to: Village Views 
P.O. Box 212 Terrace Park,  
OH 45174

BORN: To proud parents 
Kendall and Kyle Shaw, a daugh-
ter, Caroline Marie. The newest 
resident of Floral Avenue was 
born on Saturday, September 23, 

BORN: To Amanda and Mickey 
List of Cornell Avenue, a son, 
William Griffin. Born Friday, 
September 22, he came into this 
world weighing 7 pounds, 12.08 

ounces and measuring 19 inches 
long. Baby Fin received an enthu-
siastic welcome home from older 
brothers Evan and Patrick.

weighing 5 pounds and 10 ounces 
and measuring 18 inches long.  
Proud older siblings Tommy, Ted, 
Jane, and Margaret are enjoying 
their new sister.

Members of Scout Troop 286 hit the trail.

Caroline Marie Shaw

Fin List

Births, Marriages & Deaths

Children
Movers & Shakers — 10:30 a.m. 
& 1:30 p.m. Wednesdays
Bring the little ones in for stories, 
songs, and dancing as they learn 
about the Library. 
Ages 1-4. 

Library Babies — 11:30 a.m. 
Wednesdays
Have fun, meet other parents and 
babies, and promote early literacy! 
Ages 6-18 months. 
Tales to Tails — 4 p.m. Thursday, 
Nov. 9
Read a story to Bonny the therapy 
dog. 
Ages 5-10.

Crafty Kids — 4 p.m. Thursday, 
Nov. 9
Make and take a fun craft!
Ages 5-10.

Teens
Fall Craft Fun for Teens — 4 p.m. 
Thursday, Nov. 16 
Drop by to make a cool craft!
Ages 10-18.

Adults 
Which Craft? Needle Craft Club 

— 10:30 a.m. 
Saturdays, Nov. 4 
& 18
Stop by with your 
current work 
in progress for 
pointers or just to have fun with co-
enthusiasts. Knitting, crochet, nee-
dlework — whatever you like to do. 

Who Killed the Lindbergh Baby? 
— 6:30 p.m. Thursday, Nov. 9
Led by Queen City Gothic author 
J.T. Townsend.
Registration required.

Book Club — 6:45 p.m. Thursday, 
Nov. 30
We will discuss The Little Paris 
Bookshop by Nina George. Copies 
will be available at the branch.

Library hours are noon to 8 p.m. 
Monday, Tuesday and Thursday; 
10 a.m.-6 p.m. Wednesday, Friday 
and Saturday; closed Thursday, 
Nov. 23, for Thanksgiving

Mariemont Branch Library, 
3810 Pocahontas Ave. 513-369-
4467

What’s Happening at the 
Mariemont Branch Library - 
November



Submitted by Erin Satterwhite
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It may only be October, but 
Kindervelt #76 already has the 
holiday spirit!  On October 11, 
we met at the Indian Hill Win-
ter Club to discuss all of the fun 
events ahead.  

On November 8, the chap-
ter will be meeting at the Terrace 
Park Log Cabin to assemble all of 
the Luminaria bags necessary for 
our event on Sunday, December 3 
from 6-8pm at the Village Green.  
We encourage all of our neigh-
bors to participate in this magical 
evening!  Order information will 
be coming out soon.  

In addition to Luminaria, we 
look forward to our annual Des-
sert Auction, our biggest fun-
draiser, which will be held on 
Thursday, December 7.  Also, we 
will be continuing our “Holiday 
Magic” event on December 8 and 
9 where some of our children will 
have a special meeting with the 
BMOC (Big Man of Christmas).  

Hello Neighbors,
Although this is the third 

issue of the Village Views to 
be produced since I took on the 
role of editor, I have not had a 
chance to introduce myself and 
let you know a little about what 
I envision for the future of our 
paper. 

I was fortunate enough to 
grow up in Terrace Park and 
have lived in my current house 
on Home Street for the past fif-
teen years. Your children may 
know me from my job at Ter-
race Park Elementary last year 
or you may have seen my real-
tor signs around the neighbor-
hood. I have a lifetime of love 
for our beautiful village and 
serving as your editor allows 
me the fun and unique job of 
sharing the best of Terrace Park 
life with all of my neighbors.

As TPList and social me-
dia have continued to change 
the way we receive our news, 
I hope for the Village Views to 
serve not only as your monthly 
guide to the village organi-
zations, social events, sports 
news, local arts updates, coun-
cil reports and police blotter, 
but also as a chronicle of the 
way our lives are, the amazing 
travels we take, the issues we 
all face, and the accomplish-
ments of our children, neigh-
bors, and friends.

I encourage everyone in 

We can’t wait to raise as 
much money as we can for the 
Cincinnati Children’s Hospital 
and the Kindervelt Psychiatric 
Emergency Assessment Cen-
ter.  Mental health is of such 
importance, especially at this 

Terrace Park to think about 
contributing to the paper. Per-
haps you have thought about 
submitting something in the 
past but thought it wasn’t inter-
esting enough- think again! If 
it is interesting to you, chances 
are it will be interesting to your 
neighbors. Did you paint some-
thing incredible, write a mov-
ing poem, or take an amazing 
photo? Send us a copy! Lastly, 
perhaps you have great news 
about your children but feel a 
little weird about writing an ar-
ticle bragging on your own kid. 
Contact me! We’ll figure some-
thing out. 

Autumn is one of the most 
beautiful times of the year in 
Terrace Park. Already the in-
credible fall colors are unfold-
ing and by the time this paper 
reaches your mailbox we will 
be gearing up for Terrace Park’s 
unofficial favorite holiday- Hal-
loween! After that it will be no 
time before the holidays are 
here so be sure to get out for a 
walk in Miami Grove or a pad-
dle on the Little Miami and en-
joy Terrace Park during one of 
the best times of the year. And 
as always, if you see or hear 
anything interesting while you 
are out and about, share it with 
the Village Views!

Your humble editor,
Steve Early
618 Home Street

time.  Please “like” and visit the 
Kindervelt #76 Facebook page 
for news, event details and mem-
bership information, or contact 
Erin Satterwhite (erinfitz45@hot-
mail.com) with any questions. 

Kindervelt #76 Gears Up for the Holidays!

Neighbor to Neighbor

Kindervelt 76

Friday, November 10

Submit articles to  

Steve Early

tpvillageviews@gmail.com
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OCTOBER– Happy Halloween 
Month (Terrace Park’s best holi-
day!)

27 Pumpkinfest at Terrace Park 
Elementary School Fun for all 
ages! 5:30 PM - 8:00 PM

30 End of 1st Quarter - All-
District Early Dismissal (check 
description for exact times)

31 Halloween – TPE Halloween 
Parade 1 – 1:45. Trick or Treat-
ing 6 – 8.

NOVEMBER – Happy Pome-
granate Month! 

1  MHS Facility Community 
Forum, 7:00 PM - 9:00 PM  
MHS Auditorium & Commons

2 MJHS Fall Sports Awards, 
7p.m. MJHS

4 Lacrosse Sign Ups at the 
Community Building 9 - 12

6  Election Day

7 Terrace Park Garden Club 
meet at  Cincinnati Art Museum 
at 10:30 to pick up Christmas 
items to decorate.  Art Museum 
tour begins at 11am followed by 
lunch at Museum cafe. Contact 
Jane Allan for more information 

or to sign up for lunch.
7 MAA Meeting, 7:30 PM - 8:30 
PM

8 Sewer Feasibility Commit-
tee Meeting, 7 p.m. Community 
Building
8 Kindervelt #76 Meeting and 
Luminaria Assembly, 7:30 at the 
Log Cabin (note location change!)

10 Sesame Street Day

11  Veterans Day
11 Additional Lacrosse Sign 
Ups for boys grades 2 – 8 at the 
Mariemont Elementary Cafeteria 
10am-12pm.

13  TPRC Board Meeting, 7-8pm 
Open to the public at the start of 
the meeting

13 – 17 MHS Key Club Canned 
Food Drive

14 TP Village Council, 7:30 p.m. 
Community Building

14 – 16 TPE Book Fair

15 JH PTO Mtg, 9:00 AM - 10:00 
AM

16 MHS Winter Sports Pictures, 
3:00p.m. MHS Gym

16 – 18 MHS Fall Play

17 MJHS Winter Sports Pic-
tures, 3:00 p.m. MJHS Gym
17 MJHS Fall Dance, 6:30 p.m. 
MJHS Gym

20 MHS Fall Sports Awards, 
7:00 p.m.

21 TPE Special Person Day

22 – 24 Thanksgiving Break, no 
school

25 Small Business Saturday

26 Cake Day

27 MHS Boosters Meeting, 7:30 
p.m.
27 MHS Open House for MJHS 
Students and Parents, 6:00 PM 
- 7:30 PM

28 MHS Winter Meet the Team, 
7:00 p.m.

30 MHS Winter Concert, 7 p.m. 
MHS Auditorium

SAVE THE DATE!
December 3 from 6-8:00pm at the 
Village Green:  Luminaria and 
Lighting of the Green sponsored 
by KV#76
December 7 Kindervelt #76 An-
nual Dessert Auction

Village Calendar 2017

Please e-mail Hester Sullivan at hestersullivan@me.com with calendar information.

Love God. Love Your NeiGhbor. ChaNGe the WorLd.

100 Miami Avenue • Terrace Park, Ohio  •  513.831.2052  •  For more information, visit our website at: www.StThomasEpiscopal.org  

Bach Vespers: Sunday, Nov. 26 at 5:00 p.m.
Bach Ensemble of St. Thomas and Choral Singers
Wohl dem, der sich auf seinen Gott, BWV 139

Christmas Caper: Sat., Dec. 9th, 11 a.m.–2 p.m.
Annual festival of cookies, candies, and fun! Lunch cafe
Profits help to benefit Inter Parish Ministry (IPM).

• TradiTional serVice:  8:00 a.m.

• Family eucharisT wiTh choir:  10:15 a.m.

• Vespers – Worship for the Close of Day:  5:00 p.m.

• sunday school programs: 
 Sundays: PreK – 6th, 10:00 –10:45 a.m. (Come to worship)
 Sundays: Sr. High Youth, 11:30 a.m.–12:30 p.m.
 Thursdays: Jr. High Youth,  5:30–7:00 p.m. (Dinner provided)

CRS  •  ABR 
SenioR SAleS ViCe PReSident

 office  513-527-3060     
Cell   513-703-4858
ogleannett@realtor.com 
www.TeamAnnett.com

I N S I G H T   ’  S E R V I C E   ’  R E S U L T S

411 Terrace Place 
Terrace Park, Ohio 45174

©2013 Coldwell Banker Residential Real Estate LLC. All Rights Reserved. Coldwell Banker West Shell fully supports the 
principles of the Fair Housing Act and the Equal Opportunity Act.  Operated by a subsidiary of NRT LLC. Coldwell 
Banker and the Coldwell Banker Logo are registered service marks owned by Coldwell Banker Real Estate LLC. 

The Village Views will  
gladly print your article  

or letter to the editor.  
No submissions will  

be returned  
(including photographs)  

so please send copies  
or electronic files. 

For contact information  
see page two. 

Please send your  
submissions to 

tpvillageviews@gmail.net  
Please don’t send  

files larger than 5 MB.
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Living to the Fullest

If you know Graham Harden, 
you know that he has impacted a 
lot of people in a lot different ways. 
You know that it is rare to leave his 
presence without smiling, laugh-
ing, or – if you played for him like I 
did – being quizzed over the updat-
ed high school lacrosse rulebook.

If you know Graham, you 
know that he has embraced ALS 
and successfully turned his battle 
into a learning experience – not 
just for himself, but for those 
around him.

Personally, Graham has taught 
me a lot over the years, both as a 
lacrosse player and as a person. Of 
all the lessons I learned from him, 
the most important one was how to 
make the most out of the time that 
I have. Even though my athletic ca-
reer ended almost three years ago, 
I still live by his advice every day.

Graham’s influence has made 
me a better person, and I have 
done my best to share his story 
and his message with my family 
and friends. After telling someone 
close to me about the difference 
that Graham has made and that he 
continues to make, she gave me a 
book titled Tuesdays with Morrie, 
written by Mitch Albom.

The book tells a story of a 
man (Morrie) who is diagnosed 
with ALS and spends his final days 
teaching a class about what he has 
learned from both his disease and 
his time on Earth.

Submitted by Chris Cascella

Chris Cascella (right) with Coach Harden

VV Deadline - Friday, November 10th, by 9 p.m.  
For articles, please contact Steve Early at earlyss@yahoo.com For calendar  
submissions, please contact Hester Sullivan at  hestersullivan@me.com.  
For ads please contact Gregg MacMillan at macmillan@mac.com

The story inspired me in a 
number of ways. Most importantly, 
it – along with everything I have 
learned from Graham – inspired 
me to start a company that allows 
myself and many others not only to 
spread a message, but also to make 
a real, tangible difference.

 That company is called Livful, 
and the mission is clear: to encour-
age people to live their lives to the 

fullest potential by embracing and 
enjoying each and every day. In 
addition, 10% of the proceeds go 
to G-Force Game On to support 
the Hardens in their battle against 
ALS, and will later go towards ALS 
research in an effort to find a cure.

To learn more and support the 
cause, go to livfulapparel.com.

Custom Home Building,
Remodeling, Renovation
 Property Management

www.drackettconstruction.com

614 Wooster Pike
Terrace Park, OH 45174

Police Report
The department received a 

report from the Fairfax Police De-
partment of a suspicious vehicle 
and occupant, possibly en route 
to the elementary school. The 
suspect was at the Fairfax Junior 

High School, trying to gain ac-
cess by claiming he was a soda 
vendor.  The suspect did not at-
tempt to access Terrace Park El-
ementary School.
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Submitted by Steve Peterson

For our fall and winter TPRC 
sports teams, many members of 
our community are involved as vol-
unteer coaches. Positive coaching 
is a choice, and as Jim Thompson, 
Founder and CEO of the Positive 
Coaching Alliance (PCA) states 

in their simple mission message, 
positive coaching creates “better 
athletes and better people”. Please 
enjoy some of the excerpts from 
his podcast below, and if you want 
to know more, please visit www.
postivecoach.org.

Positive Coaching is the Key

Terrace Park Sports
TPRC Athlete Profiles
For Caroline Pember “Less is More”              

Caroline also loves to play 
with her brother Camden and go 
fishing.  “Camden is eight years 
old, and he is really smart and 
very good at building things.  We 
are best friends, and a lot of times 
we build cool things, play soccer 
against each other in our yard, or 
get to go fishing with our dad. It’s 
a lot of fun!”   

Hmmm, it seems that Caro-
line is onto something that’s work-
ing for her: “less is more”.

Editor’s note: Periodically 
athletes from our community will 
be profiled to shine a light on 
something that might of interest 
to other athletes, parents, or our 
community in general.  In this case 
(as we can all relate) life can be 
hectic for kids (and families) as 
they are shuttled from one “sched-
uled” sporting event to another, 
instead of having the time to just 
be kids.  It was refreshing to talk 
with Caroline who, although she 
is a very talented young athlete, 
has managed to strike a balance 
between playing and practic-
ing sports, friends, family, school 
work ,hobbies and her interests. 
High-Five to Caroline! Coach P

Nine-year-old (TPE 4th 
grader) Caroline Pember’s way 
of looking at things could be la-
beled as a “throw-back” from the 
past. She plays three sports, sews, 
reads, does her homework, prac-
tices sports on her own time, and 
has spare time to just be a kid.  A 
lot like how parents and grandpar-
ents grew up.

Caroline plays soccer in fall, 
basketball in winter and lacrosse 
in the spring on her TPRC teams 
and she excels at all three sports.  
Her viewpoints on sports and life 
also seem to be wise beyond her 
years.

Recently I observed her 
shooting baskets in her driveway 
and had a conversation with her 
about sports, what she does on her 
spare time, and why she chooses 
to play only one sport per season.

Caroline said she plays one 
sport per season so that she can 
focus on that sport “so I can get 
better. It gives me time to prac-
tice with the team and play in 
my games, but also allows me to 
practice on my own trying to do 
the things my coaches ask me to 
do”.  When asked ‘what have you 
learned most from your coaches?’, 
Caroline remarked, “There’s al-
ways a next time, so just keep try-
ing and never give up”.

Although only a 4th grader, 
she is very talented and has al-
ready been encouraged to focus on 
one sport year-round, bur Caroline 
has chosen to play only one sport 
per season. This has allowed her 
to have time to do crafts, enjoy a 
good mystery or historical fiction 
book, or to “just hang out and play 
with the kids around the neighbor-
hood. My mom taught me how to 
sew and how to do arts and crafts, 
and we love to do that together.  
She’s really good at it”.

Submitted by Steve Peterson 

513.354.3700

Glen McClung, M.D. 
Orthopaedic Surgeon & 
Sports Medicine Specialist
Dr. McClung treats all patients in need of sports 
medicine or general orthopaedic care. Patients 
can now schedule 24/7/365 by calling our live 
call center, or by visiting us online. 

www.beaconortho.com

463 Ohio Pike, Cincinnati, OH 45255

Schedule 
Online 
24/7  

 

Call to 
Schedule 

24/7

Caroline Pember

Caroline’s brother, Cam Pember

Caroline with her youngest brother, 
Cory.
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Submitted by Kym Kuenning

Showcase of Art:  A Holi-
day Boutique—New Venders, 
New Creations at The Barn in 
Mariemont

Thanks to the renovating ef-
forts at The Barn, Santa Claus and 
his team of reindeer can now land 
safely on its roof—just in time 
to drop off countless handmade 
art pieces for the annual Show-
case of Art: A Holiday Boutique.   
The Barn, as part of its ongoing 
improvement project, recently 
installed 12 skylights, structural 
upgrades, and insulation to its 
badly-needed roof.  Guests at this 
year’s Boutique will now have the 
opportunity to soak in the De-
cember sky for the first time in 
history.

On December 2 and 3, the 
Barn, also known as The Woman’s 
Art Cultural Center, will open its 
doors to more than 33 artists and 
artisans from the Tri-State who 
are offering original handmade 
gifts no one could ever find in a 
mall.

Woodturner Jerry Warner 
will return for his fifth year pre-
senting pieces inspired by nature 
and the art of ceramics using local 
hardwoods. He maintains a studio 
in Kennedy Heights, equipped 
with 13 lathes.

Jaime and Tracy Iliff of 
Cheviot also reap the benefits of 
nature’s gifts.  Using clay from 
the Miami River, they spin pot-
tery that boasts an exuberant 
shine.

Illustrator and painter Dawna 
Boehmer, a Butler County resi-
dent, may be new to this year’s 
Showcase, but she is no stranger 
to creativity. Boehmer has de-
signed clothing, weaves, dye fab-
ric, shibori, and quilts.

“I’ve tried just about any-
thing you can make with two 
hands. It was while I was making 
hand- dyed quilted portraits that 
I decided it would just be easier 
to start painting again, but I was 
wrong--painting isn’t easy, she 
said.

“Tuesday Night Painters” are 
happy to share the oil paintings 
they’ve made throughout the last 
year during their evening gather-
ings at the Barn.  Award-winning 
artists will be offering original 
paintings for sale of their land-
scapes and of life.

Ed and wife ElMira will be 
filling the air with scent of relax-
ing soap for the fourth time in 
this event.  Various distributors 
contributed to the product, which 
has been a long-time favorite of 
showcase guests. Ed said. Guests 
at the sale may delight in the holi-
day scents of fresh-baked goods, 
a hint of evergreen, and the aro-
matic joy of handmade soap, in-
cluding the handiwork of  Jane 
Cervantes, a local chocolatier.  

Carol Rentschler of Ken-
wood will be there offering her 
cozy fiber garments in anticipa-
tion of the wintry day ahead of 
us.  Rentschler, a Woman’s Art 
Club member, as well as a trustee 
of the Woman’s Art Cultural Cen-
ter Board of Directors (the Barn) 
was the first-place recipient at the 
Hyde Park Square Art Show held 
in October.

Showcase of Art:  A Holiday 
Boutique hours include Saturday, 
December 2 from 10:00 – 5:00 
PM and on Sunday, December 3 
from 12:00 – 5:00.  The Barn in 
located at 6980 Cambridge Av-
enue in Mariemont.  For more 
information, please check out 
artatthebarn.com or call 513-272-
3700.

Art at the Barn

Retired teacher with 25 years experience, 22 years in
Wyoming City Schools; extensive experience one-on-one 
with students; earned National Board Certification; received 
Battelle for Kids’ Distinguished Educator Award; Terrace Park 
resident for over 30 years.

Tutoring available for:
7th and 8th grades — all subjects
High School — all levels of English, History, Government,  
 Social Studies

Linda MacMillan
969-5430 (call or text)
lindamacmillan@mac.com

Private Tutoring

Friday, November 10

Submit articles to  

Steve Early

tpvillageviews@gmail.com
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Source: MLS Greater Cincinnati ranking report sold and pending, agents and co-agents (01/01/12–10/12/17).Agent photo courtesy of The Scout Guide, Cincinnati OH

AMY HACKETT ROE
(513) 379-5445
6-year Terrace Park Resident • Top 4% of all Cincinnati Agents 
aroe@sibcycline.com • www.sibcycline.com/aroe

SHELLEY MILLER REED
(513) 476-8266
16-year Mariemont Resident • Top 1% of all Cincinnati Agents 
#1 Agent in Mariemont 2012–17 • #1 Agent in Mariemont Schools  2013–17
sreed@sibcycline.com • www.sibcycline.com/sreed

Your

REED & ROE ASSIST SELLERS
IN PREPARING THEIR HOME FOR LISTING
• Recommend contractors for repairs, painting,  
   organizing and cleaning
• Assist with paint color selection
• Advise with staging and accessorizing

REED & ROE ARE INVOLVED 
WITH OUR COMMUNITY
• Pumpkin Fest sponsor
• Bulldog 5k sponsor
• Cookies with Santa sponsor
• FAB Affair sponsor
• Design Cincinnati sponsor

TOP AGENTS IN THE MARIEMONT SCHOOL DISTRICT

REED & ROE 
LOVE  

TERRACE PARK!

REED & ROE DON’T JUST SELL HOUSES!

Submitted by Hadley Dickinson

While vacationing recently 
in Thayne, Wyoming my family 
and I went fishing. I had the first 
fish of the day and it took about 
15 minutes to reel in. It was a Cut-
throat Trout, a native species to 
North America.  They are called 
Cutthroat Trout because of the red 
coloring on their gills and lower 
jaw. The fish was two feet long and 

had an 18 inch girth. It weighed 
exactly 10.61 pounds. The fish 
earned the world record for junior 
division all tackle and women’s 
fly fishing with six pound tippet. 
The records were certified by the 
International Game Fishing Asso-
ciation (IGFA). We had a replica 
mount made based on pictures! 

A World Record Catch!

Hadley Dickinson with her world record catch!

The Terrace Park PTO would like to THANK the 2017 Pumpkinfest Sponsors for their 
AMAZING support!   

Please support the sponsors and their businesses listed below:  
 

MONSTER 
Bernstein Allergy Group, Inc. 

Terrace Park Business Directory 
Skyline Milford - Lunch for a year 

 
 

GHOUL 
Common Cents Coins & Collectibles 

El Trio Mexican Grill 
Fiz®brands 

Hilltop Companies 
Mango Tree Thai & Sushi 

Ogle Annett - Coldwell Banker/West Shell 
Sea of Smiles Pediatric Dentistry 

Shelley Reed and Amy Roe - Sibcy Cline Realtors 
Smith’s Camargo Landscape 

Steve Early - Sibcy Cline Realtors 
Vivian & Jeff Krueger - Nationwide Insurance Agency 

 
 

GOBLIN 
David Satterwhite - American Financial Services, Inc. 

Lawnscapers, Inc. 
Orange Leaf 



Through The Tunnel by Sam Parker

Editor’s Note: The hard working volunteers on the rec commission had this thank-you ready for their generous spon-
sors last month and your editor left it out. My thanks and apologies to TPRC. -SE

Goobers by Jereme Buxsel
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(513) 781-4297 

200 Locust Street, Milford, Ohio 45150   
    beautebarskinspa@gmail.com     www.beautebarskinspa.com 

   
 

Sanibel Rental
77 steps to the beach!

1400 sq. ft. - 2 BR/2 BA  

condo w/garage;

Tennis, golf, shelling,  

swimming, on bike trail.

Min. 3 night stay.  

Dogs welcome. 

Annie Rice 513-919-1770

Homeaway.com listing  

#177449

A slice of paradise –  

Sanibel makes memories!

Classified

  

New!  Terrace Park Historical Society Puzzle

Puzzles are available for 
purchase Thursdays from 1-4 at 

the Terrace Park Historical 
Society office or by contacting 

Sylvia Stirsman (513) 658-8751 
or Marcia Moyer (513) 831-4322.

Free delivery within Terrace 
Park.  For shipping, there is an 

additional $7 per order.

Created from an original watercolor painting 
of the Log Cabin by Rosella Shundich

504 pieces        Price: $20 Each

THANK-YOU!
To all the Many, Many People, Families and Businesses

Who Helped Make Labor Day Weekend 2017
One of the Best!

BUSINESS SPONSORS/CONTRIBUTORS
Bulldog 5K

Festivities on the Green

The Festivities on the GreenBulldog 5K

* Event Committee If we’ve missed anyone, please let us know!!

Mary Hill*
Betsy Deeter*
Carol Wilkerson*

Garage Sale
Amy Carlier*
Kelli Neville*
Burke Neville* 

Celia McNeil
Kim Renie
Stacy McClorey
Regina Sharp
Ava Carlier
Sadie Koehler
Lucy Neville
Jack Neville
Lisa & Maggie Henkel
Matt Moore
MJHS Cross Country Team
The Koehler Family
John Maggard
Holly Long
Chief Jerry Hayhow
TP Police Officers
TP EMS

Title Sponsor:  Beacon Orthopedic - Glen A. McClung II, M.D.

Ennis Britton Co. LPA - Bronston McCord III
ITM
Pete DeLois' Recreation Outlet
UDF
Tri State Running

Amy Minor – Comey & Sheperd Lace Bridal
The Buck Family – Fiz Brand The Tepe Family

50 W Canoe & Kayak
Trevor Furbay Bespoke Tailors
United Dairy Farmers

Leslie Willett*
Carrie Urshel*
Susan Venderbush* 
Chrissy Dunning*
Stacy McClorey*
Rusty Wilson & Family* 
Julie Koehler*
Lindsay Merten*

Jason Willett
Ella, Laney & Matthew Willett
Matt Urshel
Elise & Evan Urshel
Joann & David Lindner
Amy Evans
Holly Bortz
Don Venderbush
Mary & Mario Riportella
Ron & Ryan Herzig
Adam James
Andrew Potter
Avery Lindner
Strattan LeMay
Andrew Kraftt
Josh McClorey
Noah Hoffer
Will Stutenroth
Steve Early
Steve Wilson
Jody Kauffman
Holly Dewees
Aaron Tritsch
Lisa Megowan
Ali Webster
Amy Estepp
Celia McNeil
Kennedy McNeil
Betsy Deeter
Blythe Winslow
Melissa Gearhart
Brian Graham
Courtney Robinson
Emily Parker

Martha Rassi
Polly Brennaman
Laura Bortz
Holly & Tad Kraftt
Todd Spang
Mary Hill
Janet Morgan
Erin Ramey
Heather Deeters
Henry Lewis
Lauren Stinnett
Kate Lowery
Katie Lyons
Leslie Peirol
Anthony & Hester Sullivan
Jen & Steve Dronsfield
Jennifer Moriarty
Henry Thoman

FAMILY SPONSORSHIPS
The Neville Family
The Parker Family
The Potter Family
The Sharp Family
The Spang Family
The Stimson Family
The Stutenroth Family
The R. Webster Family
The Werdmann Family
The Willett Family

The Arnold Family
The Beck Family
The Billups Family
The B. Bortz Family
The E. Brown Family
The Bucher Family
The Center Family
The Crowley Family
The Dewees Family
The Drum Family
The S. Dunning Family
The R. Dunning Family
The Everhart Family
The Flerlage Family
The Goellner Family
The Haugh Family
The Henkel Family
The Hudson Family
The Koehler Family
The McClorey Family
The McNeil Family
The S. Morgan Family
The S. Morrison Family
The Moyer Family

Special Thanks to TP Police, Fire & EMS 
for helping with ALL the 2017 Labor Day Events!

Title Sponsors:  Team Annett - Ogle & Ed Annett  and The Birch – Aaron & Brett Tritsch

Booth 
Sponsors:

United Cancer Foundation
Kyle Gearhart - Raymond James 
Mark Gall - HLU Consultants, Inc 
Sibcy Cline - Amy Roe

Fox Fire Properties 
St. Thomas Episcopal Church
Sea of Smiles
KPMG

Josh Deeter
Chris Hill
Sue Maggard
Anne Lizak
Regina Sharpe
Tricia DiMichele
Marty McGrory
Polly Patel
Holly Bortz
Jen Fiorenza
Stacy McClorey
Shaedyn Bogle
Danielle Haugh
Ben Stevens
Adam Merten
Bo Hesser
Leslie Willet
Lisa Henkle
Kelli Neville
Jody Duckwall
Anne Davies
Erin Goellner
Susan Terrell
Jacob Terrell
April Stimson
Amy Carlier
Steve Early
Bill Hayes
Emily Parker
Ali Webster
Sarah Sullivan
Josh McClorey
Zach McClorey
Andrew Krafft
Corben Shoemaker
Will Stutenroth

Judy Reid
Duke Haugh
Dave Ziegler
Alex Bogle
Joann & Avery Lindner
Megan Beck
Liz Ziegler
Don Venderbush
Ken Heis
Erick Koehler
George Koehler
Julie Koehler
Jocelyn Davis
Lilly Sharpe
Phil Forbes
Will Buchholz
Ray Lizak
Tina Turner
Meg Comer
Katie Sheridan
Claudia Potter
Jack Potter
Susan Venderbush
Michelle Cimis
Celia McNeil
Steve Snyder
Jack Cumming
Erika Moore
Sy Swart
Sam Reid
Liz Jones
Julie Shelton
Martha Rassi
Polly Brennaman
Nisa Simons
Betsy Ecker
Emily Anderson

Life is a Hoot…
You never know whoooo you 

might run into on the Little Miami 
Scenic Trail through Terrace Park. 
On October 4th the Shelton family 
spotted this magnificent owl look-
ing for a Halloween treat of his 
own. The woods, river and trails 
around the village are full of ex-
traordinary wildlife. If you happen 
to see something wild on your next 
adventure, snap a pic and share it 
with the Village Views!
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